

Our ref: DOC22/754473

Mr Michael Young
Principal Planning Officer
Department of Planning and Environment
4 Parramatta Square
Parramatta NSW 2150

By email: michael.young@planning.nsw.gov.au

Dear Mr Young

Comment on Inland Rail – Narromine to Narrabri (SSI-9487)

Thank you for your referral dated 25 August 2022 inviting comments from the Heritage Council of NSW on the above State Significant Infrastructure (SSI) proposal.

The following document was considered:

• Narromine to Narrabri Preferred Infrastructure/Amendment Report (JacobsGHD and ARTC, 2022).

The Report states that no additional non-Aboriginal heritage items would be impacted by the proposal. No further comments on non-Aboriginal heritage are therefore provided for the Report. A separate response will be provided on the Aboriginal cultural heritage.

If you have any questions regarding the above advice, please contact Dr Hana Lewis, Senior Assessments Officer, Major Projects at Heritage NSW on 02 9585 6323 or hana.lewis@environment.nsw.gov.au.

Yours sincerely

Rochelle Johnston

Senior Manager - Major Projects

Heritage NSW

Department of Planning & Environment

As Delegate of the Heritage Council of NSW

31 August 2022